Henry, Genna

From: Chivers, Jennifer 02 July 2015 11:06 Sent:

Planning To:

Subject: FW: Planning Application - 2015/2575/P - 32 Jamestown Road

Attachments: IMG_3320.jpg

Please lodge objection

Jennifer Chivers Planning Officer

Telephone: 0207 974 3303 From: Mark Neal Communications Sent: 24 June 2015 16:21 To: Chivers, Jennifer

Subject: Re: Planning Application - 2015/2575/P - 32 Jamestown Road

Mark Neal Flat 56, 30 Oval Road London NW1 7DE

Dear Jennifer Chivers

32 Jamestown Road has come to prominent attention the past few months, while they have been pounding at their foundations in preparation for this development. Our summer is being spent behind closed windows because of the intense noise from their demolition.

Yesterday I received my usual Camden news email alert with this application listed -

Planning applications (by property)
Application Number: 2015/2575/P, Type: Full Planning Permission, Address: 32 Jamestown Road
London NW1 7BY, Ward: Camden Town with Primrose Hill, Proposal: Internal reconfiguration and
alterations for refurburbishment of existing offices (class B1), provision of central atrium, installation and relocation of plant, alterations to Jamestown and Canal Side facades and erection of new fourth and fifth floors to provide additional office floor (class B1)

I spoke with Rav Curry, who suggested I contact you with my concerns.

If you see the attached photo of the view from my property, you will see that we are in a high walled dark shaded yard, and the limited amount of skyline is quite precious to us

I am concerned by the plans for additional 2 floors proposed for 32 Jamestown Road and the reduction in light and view that would result.

Therefore I object to this part of the plans.

Yours sincerely



The plastic covered scaffolding in the distance is 32 Jamestown Road